
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 
 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 
 AEP.com 

September 7, 2018 
 
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal 
Docketing Division  
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 
RE: Pre-Application Notification Letter 

In the matter of the Construction Notice Application of  
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. for a Certificate  
of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the  
Hyatt-Genoa 138kV Structure Relocation Project 
and Request for Expedited Processing 

 Case No. 18-1386-EL-BNR 
 
Dear Ms. McNeal: 
 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. (“AEP Ohio Transco”) files this pre-application 
notification letter for the above-referenced Project pursuant to Rule 4906-6-03(A) of the 
Ohio Administrative Code.  
 
This project will relocate two structures due to the City of Columbus installing a round-a-
bout at the intersection of Worthington Road and Old Worthington Road. 
 
Pursuant to O.A.C. 4906-6-04(A), a copy of AEP Ohio Transco’s application will be 
submitted to the executive director or the executive director’s designee at or before the 
application’s filing.  A copy will also be provided to the Board Staff via electronic message. 
The Company will also submit a check in the amount of $2,000 to the Treasurer, State of 
Ohio, for Fund 5610 for the expedited fees. 
 
Please let me know if you need additional information. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Hector Garcia     
Christen M. Blend (0086881), Counsel of Record 
Hector Garcia (0084517) 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company 

cc: John Jones, Counsel OPSB Staff 
 Jon Pawley, OPSB Staff 

Hector Garcia 
Christen M. Blend 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
(614) 716-1915 (P) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
cmblend@aep.com  
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